OHIO DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH



246 North High Street Columbus, Ohio 43215 614/466-3543 www.odh.ohio.gov

John R. Kasich/Governor

Richard Hodges/Director of Health

June 3, 2016

Ms. Trish Factor, Health Commissioner Galion City Health Department 113 Harding Way East Galion, Ohio 44833-1902

Dear Ms. Factor:

Thank you for participating in the Ohio Department of Health (ODH) Local Health Department After-Hours Contact Drill on 5/12/2016. Your health department successfully passed the drill requirements by having an agency representative call ODH back within the allocated one hour time period.

The second portion of the drill tests the ability of the Medical Director to contact ODH within two hours from the start of the drill. While it is currently not required to pass the second portion of the drill, your agency:

The Medical Director called back within the two hour time frame

The Medical Director did not call back within the two hour time frame

Beginning in FY17 (July 1, 2016), Local Health Departments will be required to pass both portions of the After Hours drill.

Thank you for your continued commitment to the goals of Public Health Emergency Preparedness. If you have any questions, please contact your Preparedness Grants Unit Program Consultant or Rebecca Sandholdt at (614) 644-7037 for assistance.

Tamara McBride, Chief

Sincerely

Office of Health Preparedness

Cc: Subgrant Project Director

PGU Program File

CONTRINENT OF PARTY O

OHIO DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

246 North High Street Columbus, Ohio 43215

614/466-3543 www.odh.ohio.gov

John R. Kasich/Governor

Richard Hodges/Director of Health

June 3, 2016

Ms. Trish Factor, Health Commissioner Galion City Health Department 113 Harding Way East Galion, Ohio 44833-1902

Dear Ms. Factor:

Thank you for participating in the Ohio Department of Health (ODH) Local Health Department After-Hours Contact Drill on 5/12/2016. Your health department successfully passed the drill requirements by having an agency representative call ODH back within the allocated one hour time period.

The second portion of the drill tests the ability of the Medical Director to contact ODH within two hours from the start of the drill. While it is currently not required to pass the second portion of the drill, your agency:

The Medical Director called back within the two hour time frame

The Medical Director did not call back within the two hour time frame

Beginning in FY17 (July 1, 2016), Local Health Departments will be required to pass both portions of the After Hours drill.

Thank you for your continued commitment to the goals of Public Health Emergency Preparedness. If you have any questions, please contact your Preparedness Grants Unit Program Consultant or Rebecca Sandholdt at (614) 644-7037 for assistance.

Tamara McBride, Chief

Sincerel

Office of Health Preparedness

Cc: Subgrant Project Director

PGU Program File